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  Project Management Group

Minutes of Meeting

21st September 2006

1. Present: Paul Richardson (Chair). Sue Bellamy. John Parker. Mike Hawkins. John Rogers. Bob Lee, Carole King, Sabina Edwards, Russell Hawker, Katriona Richardson, 

2. Apologies: Apologies were received from Horace Prickett, Michelle Slade, Alison Irving Jacqui Abbott and Gordon King.

3. Helen Chrysman, new Community Planner from WCC working in South Wiltshire was welcomed to the meeting as an observer.

4. Minutes: Minutes of the previous meeting were agreed and signed as a true record.

5. Projects:
a. Youth. John Parker briefed the Group on the work being undertaken to get the youth project off the ground by the proposal of organising a Youth Event/Festival/Fun Day aimed at the 11-19 year age group at and with the support of Leighton Leisure Centre on Saturday 7th April 2007. There was support too from Maggie Gidding, Youth Action Wiltshire. All organisations/groups with an interest in youth work/activities were to be invited to the event to demonstrate the range of activities/support available to the young in the area. If this proposal was agreed then a small working group would need to be set up to take it forward. There was £500 allocated in the budget for this. Further money may be available from Sustain the Plain, as it had supported Warminster in a similar project.

b. The proposal was given the Group’s support, and an initial group comprising of John Parker, Jacqui Abbott, Russell Hawker, Maggie Gidding, Paul Richardson, Michelle Slade, Matravers School, Leighton Leisure Centre and Youth Services would meet at County Hall on 5/6 October. The aim would be to look back at the consultations held with young people and what had been identified as being needed and identify specific areas to concentrate on. Sue Bellamy suggested that this would be an ideal opportunity for Martin Walker from the Youth Centre to explain what was being delivered and how. 

c. Tourism: Community Wide Area Tourism Group – Christmas in Westbury.  John Parker explained that the aim of the project was to build up the idea of Christmas in Westbury, to develop over the years an ongoing theme (Victorian) to attract visitors to Westbury by giving the impression that there are lots of things going on in Westbury and that it is the place to visit.  The branding idea is being developed with signage at the entrances to the town, a glossy brochure defining a programme of events for the whole of the Westbury area including outlying villages, together with a Christmas Logo. Press coverage is already in hand. The Wiltshire Times was taking an interest in helping promote Westbury. The Victorian theme would take longer to develop. There was to be an Ice Rink set up in the Market Square on Sat 16th December together with a Children’s Victorian Fair. All organisations were to be invited to participate. The Trading Estate (Middleton and Major) were keen to be involved. Mike Hawkins expressed his initial concern that there was not enough time to get things organised, there was only one opportunity to get it right, but having listened to John Parker he was now satisfied that progress was already underway. 

d. Paul Richardson thanked John Parker for his enthusiasm in getting this project off the ground in such short time.

e. Community Safety. The meeting on Tuesday 18th July took place and the communications plan was issued. Pub Watch gave a good presentation on action in the town on prevention of trouble. Three further meetings were planned. 11th October at Matravers School involving young people and their perceptions on Community Safety and getting them involved in the group. 21st November at Haywood looking at what seasonal advice can be put out and what publicity material is required. 9th January in Westbury a talk on drugs for parents, an indication of the signs and associated problems, the issues and support available. Carol King advised that the Bath Drugs Advisory Service covered Westbury.

f. Healthy Living: Still not active. 

g. Dig 4 History: Due to the current hard ground which was making the ground difficult to dig there would be no further meetings until the ground softened,

h. Vision for Westbury: This had WAAG and Town Council involvement. Paul Richardson advised that he had written to George Batten at WCC but had not had any reply. As copy of this letter was passed to Mike Hawkins for inclusion on the Town Council’s Agenda. (Note: Reply received advising that the issue had been referred to Alan Feist, Assistant Director of Planning Services) It was hoped that a response would now be available for the Partnership Meeting on 14th October.

i. Sue Bellamy advised that County were happy to work on the concepts put forward by Anna Crosbie on the Market Place, but there was not enough detail to take it forward. A three way working group was being put together to put some detail on those concepts to produce a design scheme. 5TI revenue would be used to fund this. The potential difficulty was the following technical brief would highlight the cost expected to be £250k. There was £100k from 5TI, a further £150k would have to be found.

j. Russell Hawker outlined his perception of the Mouchel-Parkman consultation. He also advised that the Town Centre Viability Group still existed and it should have an active WAAG member on it. The 5TI focus was much more on the town itself and would pick up the Market Place. A working group had been set up to concentrate on the Market Square. Sue Bellamy advised that the RDA was now opened to bids from towns that had already received £25k and it may be possible to apply for funding to help towards the market place project if it meets the strict criteria set by the RDA,

6.
Partnership Meeting. Paul Richardson stated that at the Partnership meeting it was hoped to report back on the Roger Drummond/Mouchel-Parkman consultation .Russell Hawker stated that someone needs to find out what has happened to the funding for the works - need to write to Fleur de Rhe Phillipe. Action: Paul Richardson. As well as celebrating the good news on the progress of youth work in the town and the Christmas in Westbury Project. The agenda for the partnership meeting would involve a presentation by John Parker on the Youth Project  together with a presentation on YA4S (Jacqui Abbott, Michelle Slade and John Rogers) there would then be a tea break, provided by Westbury Country Market. Action: Katriona Richardson to organise, followed by a further presentation by John Parker on Christmas in Westbury and a Community Safety Update by Mike Hawkins and a presentation and display on Westbury Credit Union by John Rogers.   John Parker was to be approached to prepare press release to publicise event. Action: Paul Richardson.

6. Any Other Business:

· Sue Bellamy would like to invite Dot Williams, Tourism Officer from County to our November meeting.

· Carol King asked whether we as individuals could approach people with an interest in any group to get involved or should a formal letter be sent. Paul Richardson agreed that a personal approach would be appropriate.

7.
Dates of Next Meetings:

· Thu 12th October. Partnership Meeting (Extraordinary Meeting of the Development Trust) 7.00pm at Matravers School.

· Thu 2nd November. Project Management Group, 7.15pm at the Library.

· Thu 23rd November. Project Management Group, 7.15pm at the Vicarage, Bitham Lane

· Thu 14th December. Partnership Meeting (Extraordinary Meeting of the Development Trust), 7.00 Haywood Village Hall.

· Thu 25th January 2007 Project Management Group, 7.15pm at the Library.

· Thu 15th February 2007. Partnership Meeting (Extraordinary Meeting of the Development Trust) and AGM, 7.00pm at the Laverton.

7. There being no further business the meeting closed at  8.35pm

Signed as being true copy of proceedings …………………

P Richardson (Chair)
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